CITY OF CONCORD

New Hampshire’s Main Street™
City Manager’s Office

Thomas J. Aspell, Jr.
City Manager

REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL

DATE: August 27, 2025

FROM: Thomas J. Aspell, Jr., City Manager
SUBJECT: Citizen Comments
Recommendation:

Recommend City Council accept this report.

Background:

Attached for your information are citizen comments received during the past month.

/ss
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Stevens, Suzanne

Subject: FW: Thanks to an employee

From: ANNE HARTSHORN <sveap@comcast.net>
Sent: Thursday, July 24, 2025 9:35 AM

To: Chisholm, John <JChisholm@ConcordNH.gov>
Subject: Thanks to an employee

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Good Morning! This is a simple note to iet you know how helpful your Fire Marshal, Paul, was today
when | called with some questions regarding the Fire Code. First, it was so nice to actually have a
person take the phone call (not a voice mail message) and second, he was so informative and patient
in explaining some things to me. He aiso directed me to the appropriate State website so that | can
access detailed codes.

I'm sure you get plenty of complaints, so | wanted to offer the other side today.

Anne Q. Hartshorn
7 Coolidge Ave



Stevens, Suzanne

Subject: FW: Attention City Council / Parks and Recreation , RE:Beaver Meadows

From: Gary Anderson <gary.andersonl2@comcast.net>

Sent: Monday, June 30, 2025 7:57 AM

To: * City Clerk <cityclerk@concordnh.gov>

Subject: Attention City Council / Parks and Recreation , RE:Beaver Meadows

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Greetings All

I would like to express my appreciation and thanks to those responsible for the programs and pricing at Beaver
Meadows. | am a very active 72 year old grandfather with multiple grandchildren who love playing golf, and also trying
to beat their grandfather. Thank you so much for your Junior Golf Association program and investing in our youth and
future generation of golfers. | love watching them play as a team versus other towns. Josh is excellent with the kids.
Thank you too for the pricing considerations, the $5 youth program and the rate for seniors at the course allows myself
and grandchildren to golf regularly together. If pricing was $85 for all like some area courses, golfing together weekly
would be price prohibitive. Thank you so much for what you make possible for our youth, and all us seniors who wish to
golf with them.

Sincerely

Gary Anderson

PS; please forward a copy of this letter to all/any board members involved in decision making regarding pricing and
programs for Beaver Meadows.

Sent from my iPad



